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Our ref: JTB/aln/off/Yr7/LockersTimetablesSatchelOne 
 
11th September 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Re: Lockers, Timetables and Satchel One  
 
I hope this letter finds you well. As we approach the end of the second week, I wanted to take a 

moment to express my hope that your child has had a smooth and successful start to their journey 

here at Hayes. Transitioning to a new school can be both exciting and challenging, and we are 

committed to ensuring that every Year 7 student feels supported as they settle into life at secondary 

school.  

 

We understand that some students have encountered challenges with lockers and timetables. Please 

be assured that we are aware of these concerns and are actively working to resolve any issues. We 

hope that these issues will be fixed by Friday this week and appreciate your patience and cooperation 

as we address these matters. As a school we are awaiting the arrival of our student learner 

handbooks (planners) and will issue these to students as soon as they arrive. 

 

Students will be starting to receive their Satchel One login details in their IT lessons which will be a 5 

digit number followed by the school email address '@hayes.bromley.sch.uk'. Our IT teachers will be 

showing students in their lessons how to access their emails and the Satchel One website. Whilst 

Satchel One is also available as an app, we have been informed that it may not always work on an 

Android phone. To access the parent portal of Satchel One a student account must be made first and 

the parent pin can be found by following the instructions in the link below: 

https://help.satchelone.com/en/articles/2912165-logging-in-as-a-parent 

 

Thank you again for your continued support. If you have any further questions or concerns, please 

don’t hesitate to get in touch with myself and your child's form tutors.  

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr J Brett 
Year 7 Achievement Co-ordinator 
jtb@hayes.bromley.sch.uk 
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